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9:42 a.m

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Good norni ng. Thi s
hearing will please come to order. This is the July Srd, 2001
Public Hearing of the Board of Zoning Adjustment of the
Di strict of Colunbia.

My nanme is Anne Renshaw, the Vice Chair, subbing
today for our Chair Sheila Reid and joining nme today are from
ny right we have Carol Mtten, a Board Menber of the Zoning
Commi ssion and Geoffrey Giffis and on ny left from the
Nat i onal Capital Pl anning Commr ssion is Susan Morgan Hinton.

Qur Staff today, we have Marie Sansone from the
Corporation Counsel's Ofice and we have Beverley Bailey and
Paul Hart fromthe Ofice of Zoning.

Copi es of today's hearing agenda are available to
you. They are located to ny |eft near the door.

Al'l persons planning to testify, well, since this
is a public neeting, we are not going to have anyone testifying
t hi s norning. So, we'll skip that in the opening remarks and
novi ng on -- yes.

| have just been informed we can skip all of this
altogether and we will nmove on to our agenda which is first
order the minutes of the June neeting.

So, M. Hart, M. Bailey, wll you call those
m nut es pl ease.

MS. BAILEY: Madam Chair, good morning. M. Hart
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wi |l be conducting the neeting this norning. So, |'Il just sit
and listen to him

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW M. Hart.

MR. HART: Thank you, M. Bailey. Thank you,
Madam Chai r.

W will start with the minutes for this public
meeti ng of June 3", Madam Chair, the first minutes, | am going
to request that the Board allow us to defer the June Sth, 2001
Public Hearing minutes to our next neeting date.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right.

MR. HART: The next set of ninutes, the first of
the minutes we're going to deal with this norning are the
mnutes for June 12'". The Board nmenmbers sitting on that
meeting were M. Sheila Cross Reid, M. Anne Renshaw, Vice
Chair, M. Susan Mdrgan Hinton, M. Geoffrey Giffis, and Ms.
Carol Mtten.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Al right. Coul d |
have a notion pl ease?

COW SSIONER M TTEN: Madam Chair, I nove
approval of the June 12th, 2001 m nutes.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Do we have a second.

MEMBER CGRI FFI S:  Second.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW All right. Any
di scussion? Any corrections? Additions?

Hearing none, all those in favor?
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(Ayes.)

MR HART: The Staff will record the vote as 5-0
to acept the mnutes for June 12'". Ms. Mtten meking the
nmotion. M. Giffis seconding.

The next set of minutes are --

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW And do you have a
proxy from Ms. Reid?

MR. HART: No, Madam Chair. Not for the mnutes.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Okay. So, you're
recording the vote as 4-07?

MR. HART: That's correct. Thank you.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Okay. Next.

MR. HART: The second set of minutes are for June
19'".  The Board members present were Ms. Sheila Cross Reid, Ms.
Anne Renshaw, M. Geoffrey Giffis, and M. Anthony J. Hood.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. Do we have
a proxy from M. Reid?

MR. HART: No, we don't have a proxy from Ms.
Rei d, but we do have a proxy from M. Hood.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Al right. So, M.
Giffis, would you like to make a notion?

MEMBER GRI FFI'S: | nove for approval of
m nutes June 19'", 2001.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW And | second and do
you have any comrents, M. Giffis?
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MEMBER GRIFFI'S:  No, | do not.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. Then those
who are able to vote all those in favor?

(Ayes.)

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW And M. Hood is in
approval ?

MR. HART: Yes, in approval, Madam Chair.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right.

MR. HART: Ckay.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Wuld you read the
vote pl ease?

MR. HART: Staff will record the vote as 3 2-0.
M. Giffis nmaking the notion. M. Renshaw secondi ng.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW It would be 3-0-2.

MR. HART: Yes, ma'am

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Or 3-0-1.

COWM SSI ONER M TTEN: I think it's 3-0-2, but
there's two different reasons why that two are at the end.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. Yes.

Next m nutes.

MR. HART: Next set of minutes are for June 26"

This was a special neeting. The Board nenbers involved were

Ms. Sheila Cross Reid, M. Renshaw, M. Giffis, M. Susan
Morgan Hi nton, and M. Hood.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Al'l right. Do | have
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a notion?

MEMBER GRIFFIS: | nove approval of the June 22",
2001 mi nutes.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Do | have a second?

MEMBER HI NTON: | second.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Al | right.
Di scussi on.

MEMBER GRI FFI'S: No di scussi on.

VI CE CHAlI RPERSON RENSHAW Al'l right. Ready to
vote. All those in favor?

(Ayes.)

MR. HART: And M. Hood's proxy was to approve.

So, I'm going to call the vote as 4 or just a
m nute. Yes, 4-0-1.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right.

MR. HART: M. Giffis' making the notion and Ms.
Hi nton seconded it.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW All right. Thank you.

And now the last -- no, next to the |ast.

MR. HART: No, ma'am Two nore.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Yes.

MR. HART: These minutes are for again June 26'".
This was the regular schedul ed neeting. The Board nenbers are
Ms. Reid, Ms. Renshaw, M. Giffis, M. Hinton, M. Parsons,
and Ms. Mtten. That's it.
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VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Al'l right. Do | have
a notion please.

| so nove.

Do we have a second?

MEMBER HI NTON: |'Il second.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Al | right.
Di scussi on.

COW SSI ONER M TTEN:  Madam Chai r, under
-- this was to be on page six, case nunber 16618. The
application was nmodified from the original request if you
recall --

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Yes.

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: -- that at the neeting and
the minutes don't reflect the nodification and the application.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. And other
comment s?

Al right. Al those in favor of the mnutes as
anended for case nunmber 16618 on page nunber six, all those in
favor?

(Ayes.)

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW M. Hart.

MR. HART: Staff will record the vote as 4-0-2.

Ms. Renshaw naking the notion. M. Hi nton second

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Okay.
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MR.  HART: Final set of mnutes again with a
speci al neeting June 26'".  The menbers involved were M. Rei d,
Ms. Renshaw, M. Giffis, Ms. Hinton, and Ms. Mtten.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. Do | have
a notion?

COWM SSI ONER M TTEN: Madam Chair, | would nove
approval of the June 26”‘, 2001 special public neeting related
to case nunber 16716.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Al'l right. Do | have
a second?

MEMBER HI NTON: | second.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Any di scussi on?

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: I would just like to --
there's an editorial change that needs to be made that the nane
of the individuals on the fourth line their last nane is Reyes
R-E-Y-E-S.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. Thank you.

MR. HART: Staff will record the vote

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW We haven't voted.
Al'l those in favor?
(Ayes.)
VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Any opposed?
M. Hart.
MR. HART: Staff will record the vote as 4-0-1 as
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corrected. Ms. Mtten neking the notion. Ms. Hinton second
it.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Okay. Thank you, M.
Hart .

MR. HART: That takes care of the minutes.

Okay. Madam Chair, may | call the first case?

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Yes, pl ease.

MR. HART: The first case to be decided is
Application Nunber 16521 of Charles Sisson, pursuant to 11 DCMR
3103.2, for a variance fromthe front yard setback requirenents
under Subsections 1543.4 and 1543.2 from the allowable
percentage of |ot occupancy of a dwelling for the construction
of a front porch, rear addition, and accessory garage in the
WHOD/ R-1-A District at premnmses 3020 43" Street, NW That's

in Square 1621, Lot 70.

The hearing dates which are several. The first
heari ng date was Decenber 8m, 1999. The | ast was January Zm,
2001.

This case is before the Board of decision today.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Thank you, M. Hart.
I would like to open this up to the Board for a round of
comments and then | will go to a notion and then we'll discuss

t he noti on.
So, Ms. Hinton, do you have any comments?

MEMBER HI NTON: | don't have any comments?
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VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right.

M. Giffis.

MEMBER GRI FFI'S:  No. No comment.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right.

Ms. Mtten.

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: Madam Chair, | was given
quite a bit of the record, but not the transcripts fromall of
the previous hearings and given that | think an inportant part
of the variance test in this case is related to whether or not
the hardship that's been created is a self-created hardship or
not . So, in order to understand that better, | need to have
the full record.

In addi ti on, t he meno from the Zoni ng
Adm nistrator that | think is the reason why this case has
lingered on as long as it has has three variances listed only
two of which were advertized. There's information at the end
of the menmo from M chael Johnson and this is Exhibit Nunber 75.

It's a letter dated April 23", 2001. Makes reference to the
Zoning Administrator's opinion that the front porch was
constructed outside the scope of the permts and that the Staff
relied on msinformation provided by the applicant.

I think both of those things -- | would like to
have nore clarity from M. Johnson about what precisely -- in
what manner did they construct the front porch outside the
scope of the permts and what msinformation is he nmaking
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reference to.

And also, this letter was not served on the
parti es. So, | think we've had one response, but | don't know
that the opportunity has really been provided to everyone
i nvol ved.

So, | guess what | would recomrend is that M.
Johnson clarify the statenents that he's made at the end of his
April 23" letter, that the April 23° letter and whatever
clarifying letter mght follow it be served on the parties and
they be given an opportunity to respond, that the third
vari ance be advertised, and then just to neke certain that the
recommended variances really do cover the full scope of what
the Zoning Adm nistrator feels is necessary is that the
drawi ngs that have been submitted as Exhibit Nunmber 77 for the
remedial permt which is Permit Nunber B430091 that he review
those draw ngs, you know, one nore tine so we're sure we have
the full package when we finally nove forward on this.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Al right. So, you
are reconmendi ng a continuance on this in order for M. Johnson
to clarify his April 23 letter?

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: Well, | think technically
it's to defer our decision.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW To defer. Okay.

Do you want to make that in the formof a notion?

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: Yes, | nmove that we defer
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the decision in the Sisson case to a date certain that the
Staff can provide and that the Zoning Adm nistrator be asked to
better define the comments made in his April 23" letter, that
the Zoning Administrator's response be served on the parties,
that the record be reopened to receive those responses, that
the third variance which is a variance from Section 2001. 3(b)
be advertised, and that the Zoning Admi nistrator review the
drawi ngs dated Septenber 29th, 2000 one final time so we're
certain that we have all the variances that would be necessary
bef ore us.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right.

Do | have a second?

MEMBER GRI FFI S:  Second.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Al | right.
Di scussi on.

Al right. We will try for July 31st. M. Hart?

MR. HART: Yes, ma'am

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Al |l right. Do | have
a second on this by the way?

COW SSI ONER M TTEN:  Yes, you do.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW All right.
Di scussi on.

Ready to vote?

Al'l those in favor?

(Ayes.)
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VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW No one is opposed.

M. Hart.

MR. HART: Staff will record the vote as 4-0-1 to
defer the decision on this case to July 31st with responses to
the questions and concerns as articulated by Ms. Mtten. The
noti on was made by Ms. Mtten and seconded by M. Giffis.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. Thank you.

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: If I my, | think we need
to give a date to the parties that they have to their responses
to us so that we could take this up. VI CE
CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Yes.

COWM SSI ONER M TTEN:  July 31°%.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW M. Hart?

MR. HART: Madam Chair, the decision date will be
the 31° and responses to the questions and concerns will be due
back by the 21°" of July to this office.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Al right. I'm just
questioning whether that is going to give enough time to the
ANC to respond.

MR. HART: W are anticipating getting the
questions and the information out today -- today or tonorrow
and in response to your concern, it is real in that we don't
know the scheduling of the ANC, but as of now pending
gquestioning -- you know, finding out what their schedule is, we
woul d request the response by the 21° or the 31%.
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VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. Fine. And
the ANC will notify us or hopefully will notify us if it cannot

respond in a tinely manner.

Thank you.
Al right. M. Bailey, second case pl ease.
COW SSI ONER M TTEN: I think M. Hart is going

to be --

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW M. Hart.

MS. BAI LEY: Thank you though, M. Renshaw.
Appreciate it.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW |  thought you two
woul d be sharing the | oad here.

MS. BAILEY: | give himthe hard stuff.

MR. HART: Agai n, thank you, M. Bailey, Mdam
Chai r.

The second case Application Number 16407 of the
Capital H Il Goup, pursuant to 11 DCMR 3108.1, which is a new
section 3104.1, for a special exception under Section 359 to
establish a health care facility wth 162 beds, basenent
through sixth floor, in a R5-C District at premses 708
Massachusetts Avenue, N E. (Square 895, Lot 76).

In BZA Order Nunmber 16407 dated October 21, 1999,
the Board granted a special exception to allow an increase in
t he nunmber of beds for the nursing center from 130 to 162. The
Board also required that the applicant provide 276 off-street
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par ki ng spaces.

The hearing date was January 6th, 1999 and
deci si on date was February 3rd, 1999.

The Board nenbers who sat on that particul ar case
were Betty King, Sheila Cross Reid, and Jerry Gl reath.

In a letter dated My fd, 2001, the applicant
requested a nodification to the Order (after vacating a simlar
nodi fication order March 7th, 2001) to reduce the Board's
parking requirenment and to reflect that the Square for which
the relief was sought was Square 895 and not Square 865.

Subsequently, several letters were received from
the comunity requesting a Public Hearing to consider the
matter.

In a letter dated June 27”', 2001, the Applicant
requested that the Board vacate the 16407 order in its entirety
but neglected to request wi t hdr awal of the requested
nodi fi cati on. However, as of October 21°%, 2001 the order
automatically expires.

Before the Board is a Mtion for the Mdification
of this Application; Requests for a Public Hearing on the
subj ect Modification request; and a Mdtion to Vacate the 16407
Order inits entirely.

The participating nenbers are -- were Ms. Sheila
Cross Reid who's absent, M. Anne Renshaw, M. Susan Mrgan
Hi nton, and Ms. Carol J. Mtten.
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VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. Thank you,
M. Hart.

This is a rather conplex case that has been back
and forth over a nunber of years. As it stands now, it is our
understandi ng that the new Order has not taken effect and that
the Capital Hill Goup is actually operating under 15542,

Di scussion from nenbers of the Board. Ms.
Mtten.

COWM SSI ONER M TTEN: Madam Chair, | think that
the request to vacate the Oder is not properly before the
Board because there is a trigger nmechanism for orders to go
into effect which is either a building permt is sought or a
certificate of occupancy is sought and neither of those things
has happened and even if it had, it's really an enforcenent
i ssue.

So, if 16407 has not gone into effect, then it
will expire in due course on Cctober 31°, 2001 and if it has
gone into effect, then it's in effect and it's really up to the
Zoning Administrator to determine which order he's to enforce
under . So, | don't think there's any reason for us to take
action on the notion to vacate.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Al right. Ms.
Hi nt on.

MEMBER HI NTON: | agree with Ms. Mtten and |
woul d al so note that we have talked to the Staff about | ooking
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into whether the square is listed as 895 or 865 and that Staff
can make that correction if a correction is needed w thout
goi ng forward.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. Thank you.

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: If I could just maybe just
finish what | think is --

VI CE CHAlI RPERSON RENSHAW  Put a P.S. on.

COW SSIONER M TTEN:  Yes, a P.S. exactly on what
Ms. Hinton just said which is | think that's a justification
for the withdrawal of the request for nmodification if 16407 is
not in effect and really one of the main purposes was to just
correct this technical matter related to the square nunber. I
think that can be acconplished without the nodification and it
woul d be an assistance to this Board if the nodification is not
intended to go forward that that request be w thdrawn.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. Thank you
very rmuch.

So, as far as the nmotion to vacate the Order,
that's not properly before the Board and we have as Ms. Mtten
said no reason to take action on that vacating Order. As far
as the nodification, as M. Mtten has stated, there is
justification for withdrawal or the other option is to just |et
it die as the order is going to expire on Cctober the 31°" of
2001 and so, it is the action of the BZA this norning to take
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no action on the Oder to vacate and on the mtter of
wi t hdrawal of the notion, do we formally have to request of the
applicant that that be w thdrawn?

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: Madam Chair, what | would
suggest perhaps is that we defer action on the notion for
nodi fication and we could say we defer it until July 31°".

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  31°

COWM SSIONER M TTEN: G ven tine if the applicant
so chooses to wthdraw the motion and if not, we can take
action on July 31°%.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Very good. Wbuld you
make that in the formof a notion please?

COMM SSIONER M TTEN: | nove that we defer action
on the notion for nodification of Order Nunmber 16407 until July
31%, 2001.

MEMBER HI NTON: | second.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW All right. Any
di scussi on?

Al'l those in favor?

(Ayes.)

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. M. Hart.

MR. HART: Staff will record the vote as 4 0-1.
The nmotion made by Ms. Mtten and seconded by Ms. Hinton to
defer action on the notion for nodification to July 31°".

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right.
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MR. HART: Next case, Madam Chair?

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Next case.

MR. HART: The next case is Application Nunber
16709 of M. and Ms. WIIliam Brannon, pursuant to 11 DCMR
3103.2 for variances from the side yard requirenments under
section 405, rear yard requirenents under section 404, |ot
occupancy requirenents under section 403, and subsection 2001. 3
to allow an addition to a nonconform ng structure in the CAP/ R-
4 district at prem ses 301 3 Street, S.E. That's Square 763,
Lot 834.

The Board heard the argunents of the case and
i ndi cated that the decision would be nmade at the July S'd, 2001
public neeting. No additional subm ssions were requested by
the Board for this neeting.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Thank you, M. Hart.

I am going to turn to Ms. Hinton for a quick
review of the case. Ms. Hinton.

MEMBER HI NTON: The case is a request for a
vari ance, possibly a nunber of variances, for the owners of a
property to take a property that originally was a store and a
residential unit and has been converted into two residential
units. The owners of the property desire to make it into one
single famly unit.

In order for themto do that, they are asking for
an addition, a two-story addition, that would enlarge of the
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footprint of the building, but would also provide for a nore
usual circulation pattern within the hone.

I believe the ANC was in support and the Capital
Hill Restoration Society was in support and the adjacent
nei ghbor who requested party status was in opposition.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. Thank you.

This application has additional support. A
petition was submitted to the Board with 52 names and there
were several i ndi vi dual letters of support and again,
significant opposition from the adjacent property owner M.
Dacy who did testify at the hearing.

Ms. Mtten, do you have coments?

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: Yes, | think what the
applicants were proposing in terns of upgrading this property
and wanting to settle on Capital H Il and contribute to the
nei ghborhood was all very admirable and | don't take lightly
the support that they received from their neighbors and the
Capital Hill Restoration Society, the ANC, and so forth.

But, the crux of the matter as | see it is
whet her or not they've nmet the burden of proof for the variance
and while the property | think we could establish that it has
unusual characteristics because it's a conbination of two
smaller structures into one. So, they have an unusual
ci rcunmst ance there.

But, when we get to the issue of practical
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difficulty, 1 don't think they neet the test because several
times during the hearing they stated that the property in its
current configuration which is as a two-unit rental property
was making them a | ot of noney. It was a perfectly viable use
of the property and that the practical difficulties that they
outlined for us really related to their personal preferences to
convert the property to a single-famly dwelling.

I think the issue would be different if the two-
unit configuration were a nonconformng use, but it's not.
Because then | think we night have a notivation there to
elimnate a nonconform ng use. In this case, both their
preference which would be a single-famly dwelling and the two-
unit configuration are both confornmi ng uses and given that they
are enjoying full economic use of that property in its existing
configuration, | don't think they meet the test of practical
difficulty.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. Thank you.

I was structuring the hearing that while there is
significant support from the neighborhood and again it is as
Ms. Mtten said upgrading the property and that's always a
great plus for the neighborhood, there was significant, as |
have stated, opposition from M. Douglas Dacy the property
owner next door and he explained that he had not been notified
by the ANC about the neeting and he talked in great detail
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about the significant injury to his house. Al beit he is not
living in that house, he is still the owner of that property.
But, it seems to nme that he did not have the opportunity to

present his case being that he is out of town and that is a
shame that he did not have an opportunity it seens to state his
objections in various forunms and al so have an opportunity tine
wise to talk to the neighbors about his difficulties in
supporting this request of the Brannons.

But, | would agree that | was not taken with the
matter of practical difficulty, in other words, that they had
proven practical difficulty. We asked at one point during the
heari ng whether or not the applicants lived in one of the two
units and the case was that they didn't live in one of the two.
Because | thought had they been in half of the house and
needed to expand into the other half of the house, that night
have been nore of an argunent.

But, at this case, they are getting a great deal
of Dbenefit from renting out these two units and | too do not
see the practical difficulty as brought to the Board. It, to
me, also did not neet the test.

Ms. Mtten, would you like to frane a motion?

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: I move that we deny
application 16709.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW | second.

Di scussion on the notion.
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M. Giffis.

MEMBER GRI FFI S: I would just mke a quick
comment actually and | nean | agree with a lot of the points
that you' ve made. | found the case very strong except for the
practical difficulty. Adverse inpact | think was mninmal if
any. I found it actually quite in conpliance with the zoning
and its intention. I thought it would be an excellent
addi ti on. I am disappointed that we didn't have a stronger
case for a practical difficulty to nobve on this. Because |

find it limting when we have famlies that may, in fact, have
to |leave the community of which they're fanmliar or, in fact,
| eave the city altogether because they cannot do sonething of
this magni tude and that would be all I'd need to say.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. Thank you,
M. Giffis.

Are we ready to vote?

MEMBER HI NTON: I would like an opportunity to
speak if that's no problem

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Yes, of course, M.
Hi nt on.

MEMBER HI NTON:  Thanks.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Sorry.

MEMBER HINTON: |'m going to be voting opposed to
the notion and that is because | think, in fact, the applicants
have met their burden of proof and | see this case as very
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simlar to other variances that this Board has approved.

When we have property owners living in a hone and
they cone to us and ask for a variance because their kitchen is
too small or they want another bathroom and what they say to us
is, you know, even though this is a hone and we've been living
here, we consider it to be substandard based on what is
available in dher places or nore generally available and we
have granted those variances and | don't see that this request
is very different fromthat.

We have an owner of a property that because of
the configuration of the property, it is not a useful place for
them to Iive. They do not want to live in either of these
smal | apartnent units. They want to live in a home that is
more like a single-famly hone and even at that, it would be
small if they had the addition.

VWhen | ook at the property to have two
properties put together |ike this on one lot, that one was
originally a store, the other residential and if you | ook at
just what would be matter of right for them to take out that
partition wall and make this one unit, you have the problem
with the two levels of the floors not neeting up and so, you
have to sonehow reconfigure that. But, then what you have is a
very long and narrow shape that really isn't conducive to a
reasonabl e | ayout or arrangenent of roons. It's the shape of
the building is not w de enough to have two roons. So, what
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you end up having is a good portion of the floor devoted to
hal l way which further limts what is already a very snal
interior space and because of that, | think that is the
practical difficulty in using this property as one residential
unit which is their right to do.

They own this property and saying yes, it can be
used as residential, as two units as it's currently configured,
but they desire to have one unit and | think that that's well
within their right and well within the purpose of the zone and
so, | think that establishes the wunique condition of the
property and also the practical difficulty to the owners
because they have a right to be able to live in this property.

They do own it.

And then when vyou look at the third test,
granting the variance to have the addition would not inpair the
intent of the zone plan and | think actually this whole
devel opnent would be a better condition on this lot than as
there existing today. One, that they wll bring a street
frontage up closer to, | forget which street this is, not the C
Street, but the other street where they plan to have the fence
line, | think that that's going to look better on the street
and the addition, the little portion that's going to be along C
Street that's going to fill the two and a half or three-foot
alley, | think that's going to be a better condition.

And | think that this case is so simlar to other
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vari ances that the Board has approved that |'mreally not quite
able to understand what the difference is and why weren't not
going to vote to approve this one.

So, I will be voting in opposition to the notion.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right.

COW SSI ONER M TTEN:  Madam Chair, could I --

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Yes.

COW SSIONER M TTEN:  -- respond to --

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Yes.

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: -- the points that M.
Hinton raised which is | think the distinction between this

case and some of the other cases that you were alluding to is

when sonmeone has an existing single-fanmily dwelling that has a

problematic configuration, | think at |east from nmy perspective

one of the things |I try and apply in deciding a variance in a

case where someone's kitchen is too snmall or they need another

bathroom is really what's the dgandard that prevails in the

mar ket because there are expectations about nunber s

of

bat hroons, sizes of kitchens in terns of making a dwelling

functional .

In this case, these are folks that they own a

property, but it's their prerogative to -- they are choosing to

convert this or they're at least to propose to convert this to

a single-famly dwelling. They're not conpelled to do that.

They're not conpelled to do that by the law and they're
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conpel led to do that by the econom cs of the situation.

If they had cone to us and said you know, the
configuration of this is so screwed up, we've really never been
able to get tenants in here because the units are too small
and, you know, it is a poor layout for rental unit, then all of
a sudden we have a different situation. But, that's not what
they said. VWhat they said is, you know, we're naking good
noney off of this as a rental. So, there's no problemwth the
configuration as it is.

It's their choice to attenpt to convert this and
in that sense, they're creating the practical difficulty for
t hemsel ves because they're choosing to make this conversion and
I just want to say that because | see that as a distinction
between this case and the other cases that we've decided that,
you know, you were naking reference to.

I don't think I'm going to convince you, but I
just wanted to point that out.

MEMBER HI NTON: | --

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Ms. Hinton

MEMBER HI NTON: Yes, | just think that since
they're the owners, they have the right to choose to want to
live here and the way it is configured is not suitable for the
way that they want to live. It's not large enough and so,
because of that, | nean if you believe that which | would think
that you believe that they don't want to live in either one of
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the units, they want to live in the whole property and if you

believe that, then we're exactly where we are in these other

units where people are living in homes and they say ny
kitchen's too small. I want another bathroom The truth of
that is we could say to them well, you know, if your house

isn"t big enough, then you should nove out and rent it because
econonmically you can do that.

W don't say that. I mean we give great
deference to owners. This is your property and, you know, you
have rights and to the extent that your desires can be
accompdated within what the zoning allows, we try to do that
because they're owners and | think that we're not doing that in
this case.

Wth what Ms. Renshaw s saying, if they lived in
one of the units, we night have decided differently. That
seems ridiculous to ne. They could live in one of the units.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Yes.

MEMBER HI NTON: They own both of the units. I
mean the fact that they're not currently living in one of the
units doesn't nmake a difference to ne as far as how we decide
this case.

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: It doesn' t make a
difference to me either. | think --

MEMBER HI NTON: They want to live in both the
units. They want to nmke it one unit and when they try to do
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that, it is too long and narrow to have any sort of reasonable
interior configuration.

So, you know, | don't think it's very different
from other cases that we've |ooked at. So, that's where -- |
mean and | can see that |'mnot going to convince you either.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Al right. We have
given sufficient time to this discussion and we have a notion
on the table to deny the application of M. And Ms. WIliam
Br annon.

And are you ready to vote? All those in favor of
denying this application please say aye.

COWM SSI ONER M TTEN:  Aye.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Aye.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW And all those opposed?

MEMBER HI NTON:  No.

MEMBER GRI FFI'S:  No.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Al right. And M.
Hart, we have a proxy.

MR. HART: Yes, we have a proxy from Ms. Reid to
deny.

So, the motion carries 3-2-0 to deny.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW All right. Thank you.

MR. HART: Next case is Application Nunber 16559
of The Morris and OGmendolyn Cafritz/The Field School, pursuant
to 11 DCVMR 3104.1, for a special exception to establish a
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private school under section 206 for a maxi num of 320 students
and a maxi mum of 74 faculty and staff in the R1-A District at
prem ses 2301 Foxhall Road, N.W (Square 1341, Lots 856, 861,
878, and 879).

Before the Board is a Mtion for a Modification
of the Order and a Decision on whether a Public Hearing is
necessary.

The participating Board nenbers are -- were
rather, sorry, M. Sheila Cross Reid and Ms. Renshaw and M.
Par sons.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. Thank you,
M. Hart.

Agai n, this request is for t wo m nor
nodi fications so that the applicant can during this period
house or have nine staff on the prem ses and they that they be
allowed to have their nonthly board neetings of approximtely
12 people on the prem ses al so.

However, in the material that we have been
provi ded, there is an unspecified interim period talked about
and | am just curious as to what this interim period is. We
don't have any information on that.

W do have in our file a letter from Attorney
Richard Aguglia on behalf of the neighbors against Foxhall
Gidlock, better known as NAFG which has no objections to the
proposed interim use of the property, but stated in the letter
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of May 25th, 2001 that this lack of an objection should in no
way be construed as consent to the permanent placenent of the
school at this site which is matter now on appeal by NAFG
before the D.C. Court of Appeals. All right.

There is no other information in our packets from
ANC3D, the Foxhall Crescent South Gate Homeowners Association
or Ms. Sylvia Shugrue who had party status also during these
heari ngs.

Do the Board nenbers have any coments?  Just
open comrents. All right. Those who are here had not been on
this case.

I would like to nove at this tinme that we grant
the two mnor nodifications as specified except that we want to
make it very clear that there is going to be no construction
activity, no internal road on the property during this interim
period, and that there is going to be no student activity on
the premises during this interimperiod.

MEMBER HI NTON:  Second t hat .

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Ms. Hinton seconds it
for the record. Thank you.

MEMBER HI NTON: Madam Chair, |I'm a little bit
concerned about the aspect of no construction activity. The
Board's Order took effect after we issued the witten order and
there is no stay in effect. So, the applicant is free to
pursue their building permt and construction.
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| believe M. Parsons in his proxy was concerned
about the |ocation of the road as shown on the plan that was
submtted to us and | think it's appropriate for the Board to
make it clear that you're not approving any construction as
shown on the plan, but the applicant would certainly have the
right to pursue their construction activities during this
phase.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  But, only nine school
staff would be using the building on the property --

MEMBER HI NTON: Yes, that is correct.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW -- during this period.

MEMBER HI NTON: Their request for nodification
went to the usage of the existing building by the staff and
then for board neetings.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Al right. I stand
corrected on that and we have the notion and we have a second
on it and do you we have a proxy from M. Parsons and Ms. Reid?

MR. HART: Yes, we have two proxies. Yes. A
proxy from Ms. Reid in support and Ms. Sansone articulated M.
Parsons proxy that there be no other aspect of construction
managenment and drawi ng ot her the parking spaces.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. All right.
I will agree to that and so, would you read the results?

MR. HART: Okay. Staff will record the vote as
3-0-2. M. Renshaw neking the nmotion. Ms. Hinton seconding.
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MEMBER HI NTON: Madam Chair, | don't think that
you called the vote. Did you call the vote?

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Yes, | did call the
vot e.

MR. HART: Yes.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Yes.

MEMBER HI NTON:  Okay.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW And we have the two
proxies read into the record and | voted al so.

MEMBER HI NTON: Ckay. Okay. Sorry. I mssed

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Yes.

MR. HART: Okay. The rext case is Application
16689 of Juanita M Berry, pursuant to 11 DCMR 3103.2, for a
use variance under subsection 330.5 to establish the use of a
beauty salon and reestablish the use of a discontinued retail
grocery convenience store in an R4 District at premises 963
14" Street, S.E. on the first floor at Square 1046, Lot 19.

On a notion nmade by Ms. Hinton, seconded by M.
Parsons, the Board voted 30-2 to approve the application (Ms.
Susan Mdrgan Hinton, M. John Parsons, M. Renshaw to approve;
Ms. Sheila Cross Reid not present and a third mayoral appointee
not present, not voting) with the follow ng conditions:

1. Approval shall be for five (5) years.

2. There shall be no al coholic beverages
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sold in the retail grocery store.
3. The retail grocery store shall not
sel | perishabl e goods.
4. The retail grocery store shall not
occupy nore than 25 percent of the
prem ses.
5. The houses and days of operation shall
not exceed 8:00 a.m to 6:00 p.m,
Monday t hrough Sat urday.

The Board authorized issuance of the Sunmary
Order which was issued on May the 15'",

The Applicant is requesting a nodification of
Condi ti on Number 5.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right.

MR. HART: This is before you, Madam Chair.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Thank you very much,
M. Hart.

W had a letter fromthe Applicant Juanita Berry
dated My 24”1, 2001 requesting that the hours of her operation
which again is nunmber two in the Summary Order be changed and
she states that the present set hours would severely limt any
convenience it would be to work and shop between the hours of 8
a.m and 6:00 p.m and that the neighbors wuld like to
purchase such products as newspapers and juice, et cetera in
the early norning either to or from work, school or Sunday
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goi ng and coning from church service and beauty sal on enpl oyees
have custoners that want to get beauty services early in the
norning or after work in the evenings or Sunday afternoon the

day before the work week and so, that is the request of the

applicant.
"Il open this for coments from our Boards
menbers and then we'll take a notion and di scuss the notion.
So, let's see. | will start with Ms. Hinton
MEMBER HI NTON: | guess | have to say that I'ma

little concerned about the extension of hours at this point and
what I see in the applicant's letter to be maybe a
m sunder st andi ng of what the Board has approved.

In the conditions that we've set out, we
established this as a retail grocery store, a no perishable
goods and yet the request is so that people can stop in the
norni ng and buy juice and et cetera and | --

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  That coul d be a canned

product .

MEMBER HI NTON: But, unlikely. If sonmeone's
stopping in in the norning to buy it, it's not the sort of
thing you're going to take home and put it in your
refrigerator. I nmean this just seenms to ne to be pretty
i nconsi stent. So, |I'm not sure that there's an understanding

on the applicant's part about what this retail grocery store is

and i s not.
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And the reason the hours concern ne is when |
heard the case and deliberated about it, 1| thought that the
hours were relatively daytinme hours 8:00 to 6:00 when you can
expect some activity, but extending themto 8:00 p.m | think
may well be an inconvenience to the surrounding properties and
that it's going to encourage nore activity after the usual tine
t hat people are coning and goi ng.

The one hour in the nmorning, |I'm not as concerned
about, but going from 6:00 p.m to 800 p.m | think at this
point really isn't warranted and it's not entirely consistent
wi th nmy understandi ng of the original application.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Thank you.

Ms. Mtten.
COWMM SSI ONER M TTEN: | didn't sit on this case.
VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW That's right. You

didn't.

M. Giffis. Didnot either?

MEMBER GRIFFIS: | did not also.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Al right. Good.
Just giving you an opportunity to say sonething had you wanted
to.

I, too, had a note in ny records as the testinony
was being received that the applicant was linmiting the hours of
operation and we pressed her on the actual hours and she
understood at that time it was not to exceed 8:00 to 6:00
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Monday through Saturday and it was to be closed on Sunday and
there was no difficulty by the applicant with acepting that
condi tion. She spoke about catering to children and to
seniors, being open for back to school, but to come back so
soon and want to extend her hours, it seens to ne that she had
not gotten herself up and running as Ms. Hinton said. There is
per haps sonme confusion. When | read this, | thought is
this a beauty shop or is this store? Wich cones first? And
it was my understanding when we heard the case that it was a
beauty shop that would sell sone convenience items to those who
woul d be frequenting the beauty shop not as a corner 7-Eleven
which it sounds like it's turning into with the request for
ext ended hours Monday through Sunday, 7:00 a.mto 8:00 p.m and
while it's lovely to get a fresh hairdo on a Sunday afternoon
or a Sunday evening before the work week, it is not absolutely
essential to have that done.

And so, | would like to nmake a motion that we
deny this request to extend the hours and we order the
applicant to adhere to the conditions as stated in the sumary
order dated My 15m, 2001.

MEMBER HI NTON: | second.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Al right. Any
di scussi on?

Al'l those in favor?

(Ayes.)
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MR. HART: Madam Chair, there are two proxy votes
and both proxy votes support the applicant's request. So, at
this point, we'd have a tied vote of two for, two agai nst.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Al right. Well, in
that case, we are going to have to ask one of our Board nenbers
to read the record and we're going to have to bring this back.

MS. BAI LEY: Madam Chair, it is possible to find
out who the proxy votes were fronf?

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  That would be a good
i dea. Thank you.

MR. HART: The proxy votes are from the two
proxi es we've been having all norning M. Parsons and Ms. Reid.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Reid. Yes.

Al'l right. Well, we're going to have to ask one of our
Board nenbers to read the record and we're going to have to
bring this back.

MR. HART: Ckay.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW And we have a
vol unt eer .

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: It will have to be M.
Giffis because M. Parsons is representing the Zoning

Conmmi ssion on that.
VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Thank vyou. M .
Giffis it is.
MEMBER GRI FFI S: Sorry. | didn't know you were
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| ooki ng for volunteers.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Well, thank you for
shall we say volunteering in spirit.

MEMBER GRI FFI'S:  Absolutely --

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right.

MEMBER GRIFFIS:  -- will.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW M. Hart.

MR. HART: Yes.

VI CE CHAlI RPERSON RENSHAW What is the schedul e
on this?

MR. HART: Ckay. The schedule will be for the
next neeting which is July 31°.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right.

MR. HART: And no submi ssions, M. Giffis.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Ckay.

MR. HART: Ckay. The final case.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Pl ease call the final
case.

MR,  HART: Yes, ma'am The final <case is
Application Nunber 16387 Proposed Modification-Golden Rule
Pl aza.

The hearing date was September 2",  1998.
Deci sion date Septenber -- a bench decision. Decision date of
the Mdification Order was November 3", 2000. A di sposi tion of
the Modification Order was Novenber 16'", 2000.
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The Application Nunber 16387 of Square 456
Associ ates, pursuant to 11 DCMR 3108.1 and 3107.2 which are the
new subsections 3104.1 and 3103.2 for a special exception under
subsection 411.11 for a roof structure and a variance from
subsection 1706.22 subsection (gQ) to permt comer ci al
devel opnent to proceed prior to issuance of certificate of
occupancy for nonresidential devel opment within the DD District
until a certificate of occupancy is issued for affordable
housing in a DD/C-4 District at prenises 625-627 E Street, and
620 and 626 F Street, 501-507 and 511-517 7' Street, N W
That's -- that's in Square 456, Lots 37, 39,868 and 869).

The request for nodification was made on behal f
of the Applicant (Square 456 Associates) and at the request of
the Colden Rule Plaza, Inc on My 16th, 2001. The Applicant
requested a nodification of one of the ternms of Modification
Order Nunber 16387 issued by the Board of Zoning Adjustnment on
Novenber 16”‘, 2000. The requested nodification related to an
extension of time for Golden Rule's use of the housing |inkage
funds and a rel ease from escrow of $250,000 of the total anount
of $500, 000 in escrow.

The Board granted a Modification of the condition
which related to an extension of tinme for the Colden Rule's use
of the housing linkage funds on June Srd, 2001, but postponed a
decision on the release from escrow of $250,000 of the total
anount of $500, 000 in escrow.
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A decision on the release of the $250,000 was
post poned until the Board's July S'd, 2001 Public Meeting. No
related additional information fromthe Applicant.

As of the writing of these mnutes, there was no
additional application from the applicant. Since then, there
has been some additional supporting information from the
applicant.

The case is before you, Madam Chair.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Thank you, M. Hart.

We have bee given this norning three additional
pi eces of information, one from the Ofice of Planning, one
from the Department of Housing and Conmunity Devel opnent, and
the other from the Counsel to CGolden Rule Plaza and | would

like to give the Board nenbers sufficient tine to review these.

So, why don't we take about five or ten mnutes

and review these and cone back on at ten to.

COW SSI ONER M TTEN: Madam Chair, | just want to
state even though it says on the agenda that |'m participating,
that | was not provided a copy of the record. So, | wll not

be participating on this case.
VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right.
Do we have a quorum to take care of this matter
if Ms. Mtten is not going to participate?
MR. HART: Yes, we do have a quorum Madam Chair.
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VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW W have nysel f and Ms.
Hi nt on.

MR.  HART: Ms. Hinton and Ms. Reid called in a
proxy.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Ckay. So, Ms. Reid
has a proxy.

COWMM SSI ONER M TTEN: Vell, and | believe M.
Giffis read the record.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW And, M. Giffis, you
read the record?

MEMBER GCRI FFI S: Ri ght . For the last calling of
the case and then also for today, | read the file.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. Fine.

Then we'll take ten minutes and review this
material and we'll be back on at ten to 11:00.

(Whereupon, at 11:45 a.m off the record until
10: 47 a.m)

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW We're back on the
record and it is let's see 10:48 thereabouts.

We have reviewed the three subnissions that came
in this norning and 1'd like to ask Ms. Hinton if she wll
review for us the Ofice of Planning' s response.

MEMBER HI NTON: I'm sorry. | already -- | just
put it away. Let ne pull it out again.

VI CE CHAlI RPERSON RENSHAW Perhaps, M. Giffis
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would like to review this.

MEMBER GRIFFIS: | will take a stab at it.

The O fice of Planning Report indicates that in
light of the submitted letter from M. Bailey, the Director of
Department of Housing and Conmunity Developnent, that s
st andi ng behind the $250, 000 being rel eased for preconstruction
costs that they would be in favor of approving the request for
nodi fication and their bullet point states that if adequate
project funding is not secured by Golden Rule, |Inc by Decenber
3, 2001, then DACD wll repay the $250,000 into the escrow
account within a 120 days or by April 2, 2002.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. Very good.

And again, we have a letter from MIlton Bailey
the Director of the Departnment of Housing and Comrunity
Devel opnent, not dated at all in fact, but it is attached to
the Ofice of Planning's report dated June 29, 2001 and it
states again that DHCD is willing to guarantee this amount of
noney.

And so, with those assurances in hand, are we
ready to nake a notion?

MEMBER GRIFFIS: | would move that we approve the
request for nodification based on the stipulations outlined in
the O fice of Planning and the fax date June 29th, "01 letter
fromthe Director Bailey.
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VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. Thank you.

Second.

MEMBER HI NTON: | second.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW Ms. Hinton seconds.
Any di scussi on?

Hearing none, all those in favor?

(Ayes.)

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW M. Hart.

MR. HART: Madam Chair, there's a proxy vote from
Ms. Reid in favor of it.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  Yes.

MR. HART: So, Staff will record the vote as 4-0-
0. Mtion made by M. Giffis. Seconded by Ms. Hinton.

Thank you, Madam Chair.

VI CE CHAI RPERSON RENSHAW  All right. Thank you.

That ends our Public Meeting and we will resune
our deliberations in a Public Hearing this afternoon at 1:00.

(Whereupon, the neeting was concluded at 10:51

a.m)
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